Howdy from MJ Ranch!     Sun., July 1st, 2018     (Updated the 1st of each month)
Hey, pretty hot temps this past week …got up to 103 one day.   But, the rains have been coming.  Got an inch and ½ last weekend, another ½ in last night and may get a little more this morning.   We can take the heat, if we get the rains!   The grasses are good so far!  The cattle have plenty of shade and graze hard night and morning.   On another note….the garden!   What a year for pests…animals and insects!  Raccoons invaded the corn a couple night ago.   We got motion detector lights, turned on a loud radio in the corn patch (to a country station) and looks like that scared them away.  Haven’t had them for a couple nights now, but am not holding my breath.  They sure wiped out quite a bit of corn by the light of the moon, when they first invaded.   You get a pack of them critters together and they can do your corn patch in quickly!   We also have bag worms on our blackberries.   The leaves are getting stripped.   Investigated and it is those nasty bagworms all over everywhere and everything…even getting on the strawberries.   We did spray with some organic stuff but who knows how that will work out.  Experts say that bagworms didn’t use to get on anything but evergreens….boy, are they braver now.   No, actually I think it has to do with resistance to all the spray many are putting on crops.  We have big super bugs now which is hard for organic sprays to contend with!

WHAT’S UP WITH THE BULK BEEF (meaning buying a whole, ½ or a ¼) : 
Several have contacted us, saying they still have beef in the freezer and could they wait until Spring to get their bulk beef.  We have told them that it is entirely up to them BUT do not PLAN on Spring Beef.   We may have some and we may not.  (We usually never have Spring bulk beef.)   Some who wanted Fall beef in 2018 and didn’t get their name in some enough, are already on that list for bulk beef in the Spring, IF we should have some.   We have promised them first.  So, if I was thinking about putting off getting bulk beef this year in hopes of getting Spring beef, I would be careful….it would be a gamble but, of course, it is all up to the individual.  If any are wanting bulk beef this Fall, 2018,  let us know.   We just had one cancel due to moving, so it is possible that something may come up.  It also isn’t too early to get on the list for Fall, 2019, beef!  That list continues to grow.  Contact us if there are any questions whatsoever.  
If you are wanting fresh-frozen CUTS ONLY (NOT a ¼, ½, or whole) we are well-stocked now.  AND, SOMETHING NEW….TOP SIRLOIN KABOBS (an inch square) for grilling on skewers with veggies…YUM!!  Will attach our Price List.  We also have our all natural hot dogs, polish sausage and peppercorn beef snacks….all made without nitrites and preserved with celery salt.  Remember:  this is 2 year old, 100% grass-fed Angus beef that has never been fed grain, always been kept on pasture, never in a feedlot, no growth hormones or antibiotics, and always been given humane care….as certified by A Greener World.  We have 2 certifications:   Animal Welfare Approved (humane care) & Certified Grassfed (fed only grass/hay and mommas’ milk ().
HAPPY 4TH!  We thank God for the blessings of living in the US of A!!
Stay well, eat healthy, and DO COME SEE US!  (!
Joyce…. & Mel  785-865-2503 or e-mail MJRanch66044@gmail.com   www.MandJRanch.com
